The Colliery Practice
Patient Participation Meeting



Minutes of Patient Participation Meeting
Tuesday 9th January 6.00pm, Cannock
	Attended on behalf of the Practice

	Name
	Job Title

	Heather Brace
	Practice Manager

	Diane Lee
	Receptionist

	Hayley Stubbs
	Assistant Practice Manager

	Dr Paul Ballinger 
	GP Partner 

	Preet Chandy 
	Social Prescriber

	Attended on behalf of the PPG

	Cresta Garner (Chair)
	Alison Payne

	Eric Johnson
	Grace Fairfield

	Sheila Brown
	Madeline West

	Laura Partoon
	


	Apologies

	Name
	Name

	Erica Bennett
	

	Hugh Lloyd
	


	1
	Welcome / Apologies

	
	The Chair thanked all for attending. The above apologies were accepted.
Heather introduced Preet Chandy to the committee.


	2
	Minutes of last meeting – Review & Approval

	
	The Chair was happy with the minutes of last meeting.
Eric proposed, Grace and Madeline seconded acceptance of the minutes. Agreed.


	3
	Matters Arising

	
	There were no matters arising 


	4
	External/Internal speaker 

	
	Preet Chandy – Social Prescriber 
Preet explained her role in thorough detail. She is a non-clinical Prescriber providing nonclinical preventions for patients. For e.g., suicidal thoughts due to debt, Preet can link patients to debt charities for one-to-one consultations.  Preet’s role compliments medical services, alleviates quality of life for patients and increases activity.

All members of The Colliery Practice team can refer to Preet. Her appointments can be 1-2 hours long if that is necessary. She arranges all her appointments. Preet can only help a patient who wants her help. She will draw out their wants and needs and will collaborate with the Patient.

Preet works with the Practice looking at frequent attenders so she can determine whether her role can help the patient separately to medical help, freeing up clinical appointments. 

Preet dedicates three of her working days to The Colliery Practice where she works through her list of referrals to contact. There is around a four-week wait, however, she will action urgent referrals when she receives them. 

Heather mentioned how Reception triage can help with Preet’s referrals. Eric asked if Patients would open to Reception about these kinds of problems, to which Heather replied Yes.

The Chair went on to say she had attended the Living Well Event which was held at Cannock Leisure Centre, arranged by the Practice’s Primary Care Network and she was amazed by the number of local services that are on offer, but aren’t advertised. Preet asked how we get the awareness out to patients.?
Preet mentioned that Carrie who is the Primary Care Network Manager is currently creating slides for the TV Screens in the waiting areas at the Practice. 

Sheila suggested it going on the website and in the newsletter that will be created soon by the PPG. Sheila then went on to ask Preet if work can be duplicated by other services for e.g., Citizen’s advice forms, to which Preet replied she will only help with forms if the patient can’t read or write. However, she has made an instruction pack for patients to help them complete forms such as housing.

Sheila also asked how Preet can help a patient who is struggling with Occupational Therapy issues. Preet answered that she refers to Staffordshire Care.

Sheila then went on to say that she believes this is an excellent service and we need more Social Prescribers. Preet then confirmed that her team has expanded due to the increasing need of the service.  Dr Ballinger then went on to say that the service has helped the Practice.

Grace mentioned how MACE held a charity event at Beaudesert Golf Club for a Dementia cause. She expressed it was a good event. To which the Chair said that these events need to be publicly known about. 

Preet suggested advertising more, especially for events like Alzheimer’s week, she thought it would be beneficial to do information packs for patients. She then also went on to say that the Baptist church in Chadsmoor gave out free Christmas dinners for people who were lonely or in need, and this was appreciated greatly by the Practices patients. 

The Chair concluded the discussion by thanking Preet for her service to the Practice and for her attendance at the meeting.




	5
	Practice Report and Comments / Discussions

	
	Heather presented the Practice Report which the Chair welcomed. It was particularly noted that:

The number of calls that Reception handled was 6241 but 5218 only ended with an appointment being made. Sheila noted that means the rest were for other reasons. Heather said that reception can sometimes get calls regarding the local Chemist, to which Sheila replied patients need to be educated on where to call etc. for other services. Dr Ballinger went on to say that Reception has many problems with the Chemists. Diane confirmed that she advises patients to ask chemists for alternative medication before contacting the Practice. Sheila then suggested writing to the Pharmaceutical Committee, to which Heather agreed she will do. Heather also said that she will contact the person who created the Pharmacy Referral Scheme to invite him to a PPG meeting. 

Heather continued to read out the results of the report. She mentioned that the practice’s GP Registrar Dr Adeosun had left the Practice at short notice. The Chair asked if he would be replaced, to which Heather answered he will be replaced, when the Practice are allocated another GP Registrar.

Changes and Challenges within the Practice that were particularly noted such as staff sickness. The Practice had a COVID outbreak in December which mainly affected the nursing team and admin team. However, on a positive note, Heather informed the board that the Practice have employed a Business Administrator who will start on 2nd February.

Forthcoming challenges for the Practice that were particularly noted is the Junior Dr’s strike in hospitals which is influencing all local services. Funding from ICB which covers Physio, District Nurses and Health Visitors has gone down. Heather has been attending numerous meetings to negotiate but services within the Practice may be cut. Heather was asked to mention this to the board by Dr Kacki.

The Asylum seekers that are currently being housed in local hotels may register with us, they will register with local GP Practices equally, which will add extra pressure to the Practice.
Eric asked if the Practice would be using any more Locum Doctors. Dr Ballinger answered that they are used when needed to cover sickness and holiday, however as a Practice, the appointment wait time seems to have improved.

Sheila commented that when the PPG started the CPRC report, there was a four week wait for a routine appointment, whereas now it is around two weeks. This has improved and is continuously getting better, which shows it is being managed. Heather replied to say the Practice is trying their best.
The Chair insisted that positive feedback is important to ensure the Practice more positive, to which Eric added, the only continuous complaint was the delay in getting appointment, which is improving. Heather mentioned according to GPAD results, 92% of patients were seen within two weeks.

Laura noted that Dr Fuller wasn’t on the report. 

Eric asked if the Practice have been able to improve patients DNA results. Heather answered that we text patients that DNA and that patients that DNA frequently are discussed in Practice meetings, which can result in a letter going out to patients.

Heather went on to explain the shingles campaign criteria which has recently started. Patients will be contacted by the Practice when they are eligible.


	6
	Topic 1 – Patient Guide

	
	Sheila and Heather agreed to meet mid-February to discuss the patient guide further. Sheila expects it to be ready for May/June which is later than desired but to be expected. 



	7
	Topic 2 – Engaging current ex-PPG/CPRC Contacts

	
	Sheila circulated the draft of the privacy policy. Past PPG attendees will be written to; they will be asked to share basic details which is considered low risk. Sheila will store the information in a locked, alarmed, filing cabinet in line with ICO requirements.  The Chair asked for any questions. Heather replied that she would like to see a draft. Sheila commented that going forward the CPRC  would be a smaller group than the previous circulation list which Charlotte had reported to be 21 individuals but which Heather had reviewed and reported it to be 17 people.  Eric asked if 15 participants was enough, to which Sheila answered that there is a limit of 12 members and 2 officers. A future virtual group will be separate. Sheila expressed that attracting a wilder demographic is important for such a group so the widest experience of patients could be represented. 


	8
	Any Other Business

	
	Defibrillator at Cannock Branch
Sheila reported that the local  Rotary International group may in Principle be interested in supporting the placement of a defibrillator at the Cannock Branch. Initially, however, it was suggested the branch is too far off the road so maybe the Chemist or vets could be an option. Sheila is happy to speak to Rotary  for more information. Heather has the contacts for the vets/chemist.
Sheila mentioned that she had made a personal observation that the sneeze guard screens at the reception front desks are encouraging patients to speak louder when disclosing personal information. Sheila suggested that they are removed, or an alternative put in place. The sneeze guards were put up during Covid 19 pandemic. Diane felt that something needed to be there to protect staff, to which Heather agreed. Laura added that the screens are remaining in hospitals. Heather concluded that she would speak to the Partners for advice and look for alternatives. 
The Chair thanked the Committee for their attendance and contributions.


	9
	Suggestions for forthcoming topics/speakers

	
	John Ravenscroft
Pharmaceutical Commissioner


	10
	Dates of Future Meetings:

	
	12th February  2024
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